
Oaktree Student Council  
Dear Student Council Representatives and Parents, 

 
Welcome to Student Council. We are very excited to have such an awesome group of students to work 
with. You will be learning about how to be a good leader, and how to be a helpful citizen. We will be 
showing compassion for people in our community by making decorations for the Hospice in Goodrich, 
and many other projects that will help the entire school become more compassionate! 
 
You must remember that you are the leaders of the school. We expect excellent behavior out of our 
Student Council Representatives.  If your behavior is not what is expected, you will be given a warning 
after one warning you will be asked to leave Student Council. Your teachers do have the right to ask you to 
leave the Student Council.  Please remember that we, as an entire school, are counting on you to be the 
voice of the other students in your grade and your room. We will be looking into ways we can improve our 
school.   
 
We will meet twice a month on Thursday after school in the Oaktree Media Center at 3:40 sharp!  You 
may want to bring a snack so that you will not be starving during the meeting. Meetings will end at 4:45. If 
you are playing sports, or need to leave early that day or miss some meetings due to after school activities, 
please let us know. Your parents can pick you up from the classroom. Attendance is very important. If for 
any reason you must miss a meeting you must let Mrs. Wallace or Ms. Alford know by providing a note. If 
you have two unexcused absences you will receive a warning. After the third unexcused absence you will be 
asked to leave the Student Council. I have included a schedule of meetings for this year’s Student Council. 
Please remember that sometimes events do come up where we may have to cancel a meeting. If we do need 
to cancel it will be announced on the announcements. If for any reason school is delayed or canceled on a 
day of a scheduled meeting then the meeting is also canceled. Attached you will find a permission slip for 
your child to participate in Student Council and a permission slip to participate in our first activity, which 
is walking in the Homecoming Parade! Any Parents that want to help us walk in the parade please let me 
know as soon as you can!  
 
Thank you for agreeing to be the leaders of our school. We are so excited to begin this year’s Student 
Council. 
 
Sincerely,  
Mrs. Wallace 
Ms. Alford 

 
My Child,_________________________________________, Has my permission to participate in 
Student Council. 
 
My Child,_________________________________________, Has my permission to walk with the 
Student Council in the Homecoming parade on October 3rd  . 
 
 
Signed:____________________________________________ Date:_______________ 
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